DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION
ENVIRONMENTAL CLEANUP AND BROWNFIELDS PROGRAM

March 28, 2012

Senator Mike Folmer

Senate Of Pennsylvania

Senate Post Office Box 203048
Harrisburg, PA 17120-3048

Re:  West Lebanon GW Site
West Lebanon Township, Lebanon County

Dear Senator Folmer:

Please find enclosed the Notice of Response under the Hazardous Sites Cleanup Act for the West
Lebanon Groundwater Site. This notice will be appearing in the Pennsylvania Bulletin on March
31, 2012 and subsequently in the Lebanon Daily News. Please note that a public hearing has
been scheduled for May 16, 2012 at 7:00 p.m. at the West Lebanon Township Building. We
hope that you may be able to attend. The plan for this site includes providing carbon treatment
for the West Lebanon Municipal Supply Well #2 and excavation and disposal of PCE
confaminated soil. An interconnection with the City of Lebanon is currently providing water to
the municipal water system. Further investigation to determine the extent of soil and
groundwater contamination will be conducied to determine if additional response actions are
necessary.

The Hazardous Sites Cleanup Fund is essential to Pennsylvania’s ability to address brownfield
remediation, emergency response to toxic spills and cleanup of contaminated sites across the
Commonwealth. If you need any further information regarding the action at the West Lebanon
Groundwater site, please contact Ruth Bishop, Regional Project Manager, at 717.705.4833 or
rbishop@pa.gov.

Sincerely,

T el Vg

Arthur Dalla Piazza, Chie
Hazardous Sites Cleanup Section

Enclosure

Southcentral Regional Office | 909 Elmerton Avenue § Harrisburg, PA 17110-8200
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DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION
ENVIRONMENTAL CLEANUP AND BROWNFIELDS PROGRAM

March 28, 2012

Honorable Rosemarie Swanger
Pennsylvania House Of Representatives
House Post Office Box 202102
Harrisburg, PA 17120-2102

Re:  West Lebanon GW Site
West Lebanon Township, Lebanon County

Dear Representative Swanger:

Please find enclosed the Notice of Response under the Hazardous Sites Cleanup Act for the West
Lebanon Groundwater Site. This notice will be appearing in the Pennsylvania Bulletin on March
31, 2012 and subsequently in the Lebanon Daily News. Please note that a public hearing has
been scheduled for May 16, 2012 at 7:00 p.m. at the West Lebanon Township Building. We
hope that you may be able to attend. The plan for this site includes providing carbon treatment
for the West Lebanon Municipal Supply Well #2 and excavation and disposal of PCE
contaminated soil. An interconnection with the City of Lebanon is currently providing water to
the municipal water system. Further investigation to determine the extent of soil and
groundwater contamination will be conducted to determine if additional response actions are
necessary.

The Hazardous Sites Cleanup Fund is essential to Pennsylvania’s ability to address brownfield
remediation, emergency response to toxic spills and cleanup of contaminated sites across the
Commonwealth. If you need any further information regarding the action at the West Lebanon
Groundwater site, please contact Ruth Bishop, Regional Project Manager, at 717.705.4833 or
rbishop@pa.gov.

Sincerely,

4/;7\/9% @/t
Arthur Dalla Piazza, Chie
Hazardous Sites Cleanup Section

Enclosure

Southcentral Regional Office | 909 Elmerton Avenue | Harrisburg, PA 17110-8200
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March 28, 2012

bee:  Thomas Santanna, DEP
Jason Abela, DEP
File
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